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COMMON-
WEALTH OF
KENTUCKY
FLOYD CIR-
CUIT COURT

C. A. NO. 
24-CI-00053

BELKINS 
CAPITAL LLC

PLANTIFF
V.

SCOTTIE L.
HAMILTON;
UNKNOWN

SPOUSE,
HEIRS AND
BENEFICIA-

RIES, IF ANY;
AND

COMMON-
WEALTH OF
KENTUCKY,

FLOYD 
COUNTY

DEFENDANTS

NOTICE OF
SALE

So  as  to  comply
with  the  Judg-
ment  and  Order
of Sale entered by
the  Floyd  Circuit
Court  in  the
above  styled  ac-
tion, and so as to
raise  the
amounts  as  set
forth  therein,
with  a  principal
of $4,446.63, plus
interest  and  oth-
er costs, please be
advised  that  I,
the Floyd County
Master  Commis-
sioner, have been
ordered  by  the
Floyd  Circuit
Court  to  offer  for
sale  to  the  high-
est  and  best  bid-
der during a pub-
lic  auction  to  be
held  at  the  hour
of  10:00  a.m.,  on

,
the  17th  day  of
July, 2025, in the
Floyd  Fiscal
Courtroom  (Old
Circuit  Court-
room) on the sec-
ond  floor  of  the
old  Floyd County
Courthouse,  149
South  Central
Avenue,  Pre-
stonsburg,  Ken-
tucky,  (behind
the Floyd County
Justice  Center),
and subject to the
following  terms
and  conditions,
the  following
property  identi-
fied as:
All  the  oil  and
natural  gas  es-
tate  owned  by
Scottie  L.  Hamil-
ton  in  Floyd
County,  Ken-
tucky;  including,
but not limited to,
an interest in the
undivided oil  and
natural  gas  es-
tate  previously
owned  by  Ster-
ling  Hamilton
and  Olga  Hamil-
ton,  his  wife,  as
devised to Scottie
L.  Hamilton  via
Affidavit  of  De-
scent  of  Sterling
Hamilton,  record-
ed  at  Deed  Book
500,  Page  376;
Affidavit  of  De-
scent  of  Olga
Hamilton,  record-
ed  at  Deed  Book
496,  Page  619;
and the Last Will
and Testament of
Olga  Hamilton,
recorded  at  Will
Book Z, Page 102;

, g ;
all  in  the  Floyd
County  Clerk's
Office;  including,
but not limited to,
an  undivided  in-
terest  in  the  oil
and  gas  estate
known  as  the
Simpson  B.  Mar-
tin (S. B. Martin)
Tract,  located  on
the  waters  of
Branham's
Creek,  a  tribu-
tary  of  Big  Mud
Creek,  in  Floyd
County,  Ken-
tucky;  together
with  an  undivid-
ed interest in the
oil and gas under-
lying, and subject
to, a lease from S.
B.  Martin  and
Mary  Martin,  his
wife,  to  Grover
Martin,  recorded
at Deed Book 58,
Page  512;  Agree-
ment  between
Warfield  Natural
Gas  Company
and James Webb,
recorded  at  Deed
Book  122,  Page
482;  Lease  from
Joe  Martin  and
Louise Martin,  et
al  to  James
Webb,  recorded
at  Deed  Book
122,  Page  515
(Indexed  as  Page
517);  Assignment
of  Gas  Rights
from  Bernice  W.
Porter  and  Her-
man Porter, et  al
to  J.  W.  Kinzer,
recorded  at  Deed
Book  304,  Page
128;  and  Amend-
ment  of  Oil  and
Gas  Lease  from

Sterling  Hamil-
ton  and  Olga
Hamilton,  his
wife, to Equitable
Resources  Explo-
ration,  recorded
at  Deed  Book
327, Page 468; all
in  the  Floyd
County  Clerk?s
Office;  and  in-
cluding any lease,
sublease,  assign-
ment,  pooling
agreement,  or
farmout  agree-
ment  “whether
recorded  or  un-
recorded”  its  suc-
cessors,  or  any
other affiliate, as-
sumed-name  cor-
poration,  legal
entity, or assigns.
So  as  to  include,
but not limited to,
all  of  Scottie  L.
Hamilton's  inter-
est  in  the  undi-
vided oil and nat-
ural  gas  estate
underlying  Lease
Number  00861,
identified  as  1
Simpson  B.  Mar-
tin  (.02195653
royalty  interest);
Lease  Number
00862,  identified
as  2  Simpson  B.
Martin
(.02195653  royal-
ty  interest);
Lease  Number
01622,  identified
as  1622  S.  B.
Martin  Heirs
(.02195653  royal-
ty  interest);
Lease  Number
01623,  identified
as  1623  S.  B.
Martin  Heirs
(.02195653  royal-

y
ty  interest);
Lease  Number
01624,  identified
as  1624  S.  B.
Martin  Heirs
(.02195653  royal-
ty  interest);
Lease  Number
01625,  identified
as  1625  S.  B.
Martin  Heirs
(.02195653  royal-
ty  interest);
Lease  Number
01626,  identified
as  1626  S.  B.
Martin  Heirs
(.02195653  royal-
ty  interest);  and
Lease  Number
01627,  identified
as  1627  S.  B.
Martin  Heirs
(.02195653  royal-
ty  interest),  all
reported  to  the
Kentucky Depart-
ment  of  Revenue
by  Quality  Natu-
ral Gas LLC; and
Lease  Number
1161195,  identi-
fied as Hall  John
1  740510
(.00026031  royal-
ty interest), as re-
ported  to  the
Kentucky Depart-
ment  of  Revenue
by  Diversified
Production  LLC.
Together with the
right  to  any  un-
paid,  unclaimed,
and/or  suspended
proceeds or royal-
ties  from  said
wells or any other
oil  and  gas  prop-
erty  owned  by
Scottie  L.  Hamil-
ton  in  Floyd
County,  Ken-
tucky.

y
A.   The  property
address  and  map
number  con-
tained herein are
for  convenience
only.   All  proper-
ty  will  be  trans-
ferred  pursuant
to  the  legal  de-
scriptions  con-
tained within the
Judgment  refer-
enced above.

B.    The success-
ful  bidder  shall
pay  the  bid
amount,  in  full,
by  cash  or  certi-
fied check, on the
date of the sale or
shall  pay  a  non-
refundable  de-

PLEASE
CHECK 

YOUR AD
Please read your
ad  the  first  day
it appears in the
paper.  Report
any errors imme-
diately  and  we
will  gladly  cor-
rect  any  errors
published.  Cred-
it  will  be  issued
for  one  (1)  day
only.  After  the
first  day  the  ad
can  be  corrected
for  the  remain-
ing  number  of
runs,  but  credit
will  not  be  is-
sued for  days ad
ran incorrectly.

TO OUR READERS TO OUR READERS

LEGALS

LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS

POLICIES
The Floyd Coun-
ty Chronicle  and
Times  reserves
the right  to edit,
properly  classify,
cancel  or  decline
any  ad.  We  will
not  knowingly
accept  advertis-
ing that discrim-
inates on the ba-
sis  of  sex,  age,
religion,  race,
national  origin
or  physical  dis-
ability.

PUBLISHER'S
NOTICE

All real estate adver-
tising  in  this  news-
paper  is  subject  to
the  Fair  Housing
Act  which  makes  it
illegal  to  advertise
"any  preference,
limitation  or  dis-

crimination  based
on  race,  color,  reli-
gion,  sex,  handicap,
familial status or na-
tional  origin,  or  an
intention  to  make
any such preference,
limitation  or  dis-
crimination.".  Fa-
milial  includes  chil-
dren  under  the  age
of  18  living  with
parents or legal cus-
todians,  pregnant
women  and  people
securing  custody  of
children under 18.
This newspaper will
not  knowingly  ac-
cept  any  advertising
for real estate which
is in violation of the
law. Our readers are
hereby  informed
that  all  dwellings
advertised  in  this
newspaper are avail-
able on an equal op-
portunity  basis.  To
complain  of  dis-
crimination,  call
HUD  toll-free  at  1-
800-669-9777.  The
toll-free  number  for
the hearing impaired
is 1-800-927-9275.


